THE **GLOBE** PROGRAM

Thank You for Your Service

22 December 2020

Olawale Ayodeji Oluwafemi Africa Science Working Group Representative Nigeria

Dear Olawale Ayodeji Oluwafemi ('Femi'),

Your position as the Africa Representative on the Science Working Group is due for rotation with the new member coming on board in January 2021. According to the Terms of Reference (available on the website), a representative is to serve for a standard length of one to three years and may serve two consecutive terms (if nominated and appointed). This allows for transparency and equal representation from across the community.

Your service and input since 2014 have been important to the community and to GLOBE's mission as a science and education program. I wanted to thank you for your consistent commitment to the Science WG over the last six years. Over that six years, the Science WG has had much influence on the program and the community. Your involvement in the most recent work around the science protocol deactivation process will create a new process that will be visited periodically to examine protocols. I would like to thank you especially for this work as part of the Science Working Group.

Thank you again for your dedicated service to the GLOBE Science Working Group, your continued service through December 2020 on that group, and to the GLOBE Community as a whole. I hope to see you at the GLOBE Annual Meetings and GLOBE Learning Expeditions in the coming years.

Sincerely,

Tony Murphy, Ph.D.

Director

GLOBE Implementation Office

Cc: Mullica Jaroensutasinee, Chair, GLOBE Science Working Group







